
 

 

 

 

Board Meeting Date:  8/14/2023 

Title:  Proposed Elimination of COVID-19 Vaccination Requirement for Edina Public Schools’ (EPS) 
Employees and Discontinuance of Mandatory Surveillance COVID-19 Testing Program for Unvaccinated 
Employees 

 

Type:  Consent 

 

Presenter(s):  Sonya Sailer, Director of Human Resources 

 

Description:  On January 10, 2022, the Edina School Board passed a resolution requiring all EPS 
employees to show proof of COVID-19 vaccination or submit to weekly surveillance testing beginning on 
January 31, 2022. On July 18, 2022, the Edina School Board voted to pause the testing program while 
continuing to monitor the situation should a return to the program be deemed prudent in the future. 

Effective May 11, 2023, the federal government ended the COVID-19 National and Public Health 
Emergency Declarations citing the success of vaccination and data supporting reduced illness and 
deaths in the United States. The Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) has since reported that COVID-
19 hospitalizations have fallen to levels not reported since the start of the global pandemic. 

As EPS moves out of the pandemic and forward towards the 2023-2024 school year, the following 
modifications are proposed to the current COVID-19 protocols: 

1. Eliminate the mandatory vaccination requirement for all employees; 
2. Discontinue the weekly surveillance testing program for employees who have not provided proof 

of vaccination; and 
3. Disable the COVID-19 dashboard on the district website. 

Several health safeguards will remain in place for employees including staying home for the amount of 
time recommended by the MDH when they test positive for COVID-19 and wearing a high-quality, well-
fitting mask for the recommended time period following their return to the workplace.  

 

Recommendation:  Review and approve the above proposed modifications to the district’s COVID-19 
protocols. 

 

Desired Outcomes from the Board:  Approval of the above proposed modifications to the district’s 
COVID-19 protocols.  

 

Attachment: 

1. January 10, 2022 Resolution Requiring all EPS Staff to be Vaccinated against COVID-19 or to 
Submit to Regularly Scheduled COVID-19 Testing (for reference only)
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